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DATE: August 19, 2022 

 

TO:  Honorable Members of the Public Works Committee 

  of the Los Angeles City Council 

  c/o Office of the City Clerk 

   Room 395 City Hall   

   

FROM: Keith Mozee   for 

Executive Director and General Manager 

  Bureau of Street Services 

 

SUBJECT: TRANSMITTAL OF SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION FOR THE 

SIDEWALK AND TRANSIT AMENITIES PROGRAM – CF 20-1536 S2 

 

In reference Council File 20-1536 S2 for the proposed Sidewalk and Transit Amenities Program 

(STAP),  please be advised that information regarding the Initial Study- Mitigated Negative 

Declaration for STAP can be found by going to the Bureau of Engineering’s website 

at:  https://eng.lacity.org/about-us/divisions/environmental-management/projects/stap  
 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Lance Oishi of this Bureau at 

lance.oishi@lacity.org. 
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